
 
NEWS RELEASE 

P.O BOX  900, KUUJJUAQ (QUEBEC) J0M 1C0 
TEL: 1-844-964-2244 / 819 964-2222 FAX: 819 964-2888 

FOR IMMEDIATE DISTRIBUTION 
 
 

GRADUATION FOR COLLEGE LEVEL TRAINING PROGRAMS IN NUNAVIK 

 

Puvirnituq, December 13, 2019 – The Nunavik Regional Board of Health and Social Services (NRBHSS), 
in partnership with Marie-Victorin College, is proud to announce the achievement of 10 new graduates 
that have completed one of two professional training programs — Communication in Helping Relations 
and Communication in Administration. These programs, specifically designed for Inuit workers in the 
Nunavik health and social services network, lead to an attestation of collegial studies (AEC). 
 
“We all feel immense pride witnessing the accomplishments of these individuals, developing their skills 
and becoming more involved in their work,” stated Minnie Grey, Executive Director of the NRBHSS. 
“Emphasis on the importance of the accomplishments of these graduates is paramount, as their 
perseverance and success are a great source of inspiration for many.”  declared Jobie Tukkiapik, 
Director of Regional Development of Human-Resources (RDHRD). 
 
The NRBHSS commend the efforts of Susan Matt, Mina Esperon, Emily Aragutak, Tamika Crosby, Pasa 
Tulugak, Winnie Ittukallak, Annie Tukala Quara, Annie Tukalak, Lisa Louie Ittukallak and Maina 
Qumaluq.  
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Nunavik beneficiaries working in the health and social services network, interested in pursuing such or 
similar achievements are encouraged to contact the NRBHSS RDHR Department at 1-819-964-2222 
ext. 275. 

 
 
 
 
The Nunavik Regional Board of Health and Social Services is a public agency created in 1978 
under the James Bay and Northern Quebec Agreement. It is responsible for nearly the entire 
Quebec territory located north of the 55th parallel in terms of the provision of health and social 
services for the inhabitants of the 14 communities. 
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